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OCTOBER 2022 

Hello Lions,  

 

It has been a busy couple of weeks in the world of Lions!  So far, the cabinet and I 

have visited 12 clubs around the state, and we have all had an amazing time getting 

the opportunity to meet with you and learn more about the incredible service you are 

doing.  The good news is that our district is up in membership!  I've had the privilege 

of inducting new Lions at almost every visitation, and it seems like people are truly 

sharing the joy of Lionism with their communities!  

 

There are two upcoming events I would like you all to consider saving the date 

for.  The first is the District Governor's Ball on Saturday December 3rd.  We've got a 

great International guest with PID Steve Glass coming up from West Virginia and the 

Ball planning committee has been working hard to make sure that the event will be 

fun for all.  The registration form for the ball can be found in this bulletin!   The 

second date will be the charter party for the new Wilmington United Club which will be 

held on January 6th at the Wilmington Public Library.  The final details of the event are 

being planned and the registration for the party should be in the next email!  Mark 

your calendars and plan on coming out to welcome the newest club into District 22-D! 

 

Have a wonderful month and keep on serving! 

   

Daniel Marney Elkins 
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Hello, Lions of 22-D: 

I went back to Taiwan in September for three weeks to visit my 
parents who are now in a long term care facility. While I was there, 
I met a cabinet member of LCTF (Lions Clubs Taiwan Foundation). 
She told me that Taiwan (MD300) is considering splitting into 5 
multiple districts in order to better serve more than 50,000 Lions. 
How big is Taiwan? Well, Taiwan is about 7 times larger than 
Delaware (13,976 sq. miles vs. 1,982 sq. miles) but with a 
population of 23,000,000. Surprisingly, except for the multiple 
district itself, most clubs do not have active websites. I looked up 
the closest Lions Club to visit and could not find its contact 
information online. Fortunately, through my brother-in-law, I met 
Ms. Wang from LCTF in Taipei. She shared many success stories 
and most of them attributed to active members willing to step up 
either take initiatives or respond to requests. 

One particular interested establishment in Taiwan is TLU (not my 
initial, ha!) Taiwan Lions University (https://
www.lionstlu.org/2223/ ). Lions can register to attend either in-
person or online courses and there are full of activities link on this 

website. It looks like hybrid format is more popular now after pandemic and a lot of conferences, 
universities, and even middle and high schools are adopting this model. I know we can register and 
take self-paced courses on LCI but perhaps we can also consider some hybrid events for our district or 
multiple districts. I know it is a lot of work and investment but let’s think about that. 
This month I would like to refresh Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley (LEBDV) Foundation. I would like 
to thank PDG Keith Thompson and Jerilyn Giardina from LEBDV for their help and guidance. 

Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley (https://lebdv.org/ ) 
Lions Eye Bank of Delaware Valley (LEBDV) is committed to enhancing a person’s quality of life by 
restoring or improving vision through cornea transplantation, medical research and education. It was 
founded by a small group of Lions from the tri-state area answering the call from Helen Keller to 
become “Knights of the Blind” in 1957 and has helped coordinate more than 48,000 surgeries covering 
Delaware, New Jersey, and southeast Pennsylvania areas.  
 
LEBDV has grown from one or two cornea donors per year to over 800. Selfless cornea donors restore 
sight and hope to around 1,000 cornea transplants recipients every year. LEBDV has now 18 
professional staff members with an annual budget of over $5 million dollars. 
 
LEBDV is responsible for recovering, processing and distributing cornea tissue for sight-restoring 
transplantation. Technicians travel to hospitals and other facilities to recover donor tissue. The tissue is 
screened, evaluated, and processed in the LEBDV lab to ensure its quality and safety for transplant. 
When a surgeon has a patient in need of a cornea transplant, LEBDV is contacted and coordinated for 
the surgery. If the patient does not have the financial resources to pay, LEBDV provides gratis 
(donated) tissue to support the patient in need. Founded by the values of Lionism, LEBDV believes 
ability to pay should never be a barrier to a person’s ability to see. 
 
 

VDG TOMMY LU’S MESSAGE 

https://www.lionstlu.org/2223/
https://www.lionstlu.org/2223/
about:blank
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   VDG TOMMY LU’S MESSAGE  -  CONTINUED 

 

Awards and Recognitions: 
Gene Polgar Fellowship – this is the highest honor of the Endowment Fund to recognize an 
individual or group donates $1,000 or more. The recipient is presented with a lapel pin, an inscribed 
crystal award as a PID Gene Polgar Fellow and an inscription on a plaque displayed in the Eye 
Bank’s office entry foyer. 
Life Membership – a non-transferrable life membership to any individual who makes a contribution of 
$100 or more. The recipient receives an embossed membership card and gold lapel pin. 
The Giving Tree Fund – the tree is adorned with leaves of bronze ($200 donation), silver ($300 
donation), and gold ($500 donation) and a large faux stone ($1,000 donation). The Giving Tree is a 
permanent fixture displayed in the Eye Bank’s foyer. 
 

EDITORS NOTE 

 

The deadline for the District Bulletin is the 15th of the month. 

 

This is your Bulletin!!!    Please send in your Club Happenings, Public Relations articles 
and any Fundraisers you might be planning.   

The email address is begailkrebs@gmail.com  

 

Should you have any questions, comments or suggestions please do not hesitate to 
contact me at the above email.  

 

Please send your submissions in Word whenever possible and photos as 
attachments. Please do not send items, like pictures and flyers, that are part of an 
email. They need to be sent as an attachment!!!! Please do not sent webpages as 
part of an email.  

 



 

 4 
Together We Can...Grow Our Service  

       DISTRICT EVENTS 
                

 

   

 

           District Socials 
22W   October 1, 2022 

22D   December 3, 2022 

22B   March 4, 2023 

22C   April 1, 2023 

22A   May 20, 2023 ?  

District 22-D Events 
LVRF Vision Days       October 

LVRF Rally        November 19, 2022 

2nd Cabinet Meeting      November 21, 2022 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting   November 22, 2022  

Region 2 Visually Impaired Party     December 1, 2022  

Governor’s Ball (22-D Social)     December 3, 2022 

Region 1 Visually Impaired Party     December 10, 2022 

Region 3 Visually Impaired Party     December 13, 2022 

Melvin Jones Breakfast      January 14, 2023 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting   January 24, 2023 

3rd Cabinet Meeting      January 30, 2023 

Polar Plunge        February 5, 2023 

DLF Breakfast       February 11, 2023 

Mid-Winter Social       March 25, 2023 

22D Bowling Tournament       March 12, 2023 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting   March 22, 2023 

Leader Dog        March 27, 2023 

LEBDV Sight Morning      April 15, 2023  

MD22 Convention       April 20-23, 2023 

4th Cabinet Meeting       May 9, 2023 

Delaware Lions Foundation Board Meeting    May 23, 2023     

Other Events—2022-2023 
Memorial Day Parade—Wash DC     May 29, 2023 

International Convention—Boston     July 7-11, 2023   

Editor’s Note—  When dates are received for events not listed here they will be added. 

         Cabinet Meetings 
  1st Cabinet Meeting         August 7, 2022 

  2nd Cabinet Meeting November 21, 2022 

  3rd Cabinet Meeting January 29, 2023 

  4th Cabinet Meeting May 9, 2023 
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     DISTRICT  VISITATIONS  
 November 3, 2022   Bridgeville     Confirmed 

 November 7, 2022   Fenwick Island 

 November 7, 2022   Pike Creek-Green Hills   Confirmed 

 November 9, 2022   Rehoboth Beach    Confirmed 

 November 14, 2022   Milton      Confirmed 

 November 15, 2022   Newark     Tentative 

 November 16, 2022   Clayton     Confirmed 

    November 17, 2022                      Dewey Beach    Confirmed 

    January 12, 2023   Laurel      Confirmed 

       Delmar 

    January 16, 2023   Frederica Spring Creek             Confirmed 

 February 20, 2023   Seaford               Confirmed  

   February 27, 2023               New Castle Hundred      Confirmed 

 

 

  

     

  

 

  Editors Note     Once a visitation is confirmed this listing will be updated. 
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       NEW MEMBERS     

New Member   Sponsor          Club 

Melanie Hughes   Hayat Omar-Hubert   Bellefonte Lions Club 

William Carpenter Michels  Daniel Elkins    Bellefonte Lions Club 

Dianna Kay Hayes   Chrissy Hufnal   Dover Lions Club 

Mandy C. Onuoha   Ralph Schieferstein   Dover Lions Club 

Mary C. Pettyjohn   Rosie Johnson   Dover Lions Club 

Amanda C. Reilly   Gerald Reilly    Dover Lions Club 

Camille Miller   Robert Wisgirda   Lord Baltimore Lions Club 

Philip Miller    Robert Wisgirda   Lord Baltimore Lions Club 

Harry Joseph Thompson  Nancy Czerwinski   Milford Lions Club 

Tammy Lin Thompson  Nancy Czerwinski   Milford Lions Club 

Patricia Leef    James Coverdale   Milton Lions Club 

Alonzo Anderson   Joyce Bunkley   Wilmington Manor Lions Club 

Marilyn M. Anderson  Joyce Bunkley   Wilmington Manor Lions Club 

Margot M. Tingle-Wise  Joyce Bunkley   Wilmington Manor Lions Club 

Editor’s Note 

Please note names for new members and obituaries are taken from what has been reported to LCI.  If you 
don’t see a member of your club reported here that mean it has not been reported to LCI yet and it will 
appear on this page when it is reported. 
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          DISTRICT NEWS 

         

SAVE THE DATES 

 
 

MELVIN JONES BREAKFAST—JANUARY 14, 2023 

MAPLE DALE COUNTRY CLUB 

MORE INFORMATION TO COME 

 

MID-WINTER SOCIAL 

HAS BEEN RESCHEDULED  

TO MARCH 25, 2023 

SAME PLACE 

MORE INFORMATION TO COME 

 

 

   THE LIONS EYE BANK SIGHT " MORNING" —SATURDAY MORNING, 
APRIL 15, 2023 

MAPLE DALE COUNTRY CLUB 

 INFO WILL COME SOON. 

 

WILMINGTON MANOR LIONS CLUB 

DINING IN THE DARK 

RESCHEDULED TO  

APRIL 29, 2023 
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          DISTRICT NEWS 
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        DISTRICT NEWS 

ROSTER BOOK CHANGES/ 

CORRECTIONS 

Page 19  

Cultural & Community Activities 

Chair, PCS Delores Springer 

Correct address to: 

100 Mill Pond Drive #4 

Laurel, DE  19956 

 

Page 23 

Lions Alert 

Chair, Lion Paul Bolton 

Correct email address to: 

pebolton@comcast.net 

 

Page 39 

District Events 

Correct date for the MD22 Convention 

Should be 

4/20-4/23/23 

 

Page 55 

Seaford Lions Club  

Are now meeting at  

Stargate Diner 

23415 Sussex Hwy 

Seaford, DE  19973 

 

Page 57 

Secretary (Wilmington Manor) 

Correct address to 

2603 Pike Creek Rd 

Wilmington, DE  19808 
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       DISTRICT  NEWS 
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        DISTRICT  NEWS 

 

 

Per DG Daniel Elkins any Lion 
attending for the first time will be 
reimbursed $75.00 of the registration 
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        DISTRICT  NEWS 
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        DISTRICT  NEWS 
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T H E  2 0 2 2 - 2 0 2 3  C O N T E S T  

Lead with Compassion 
Children know how powerful compassion can be. They ’re often able to 

express this feeling more openly than adults. This year, we invite young 

people to explore and visually express the peaceful future that compassionate leadership brings.  
 

The Peace Poster Contest is well on its way. Kits are available from Lions Club International 

and can be purchased until 

October 1st. 

 

The Theme this year is “Lead with Compassion”. Clubs can invite youth ages 11-13 as of 

November 15th  

to share their thoughts on Compassion.  

A kit for each participant is needed and on November 8th one selection from each club will 

be sent to the Chairperson of the Contest.  

PCS Helen Friend- info in the Roster Book                                                                             

Geraldine Cochran- Info in the Roster Book. 

We look forward to collecting Posters from each club. 
 
 

Peace Poster Contest Current Winners   2022 Winning Poster 
https://www.lionsclubs.org › peace-poster-winners 
 

 
 
Sponsored by. Harbin Ai Qin Hai Lions Club. 2021-22 Merit Award Winner. 
Jack OBrien 13 years old. New Mexico, USA. Sponsored by. Sandia 
Mountain Lions 

 

 

 Helen Friend  Chairperson-       
wmlc1943@gmail.com                                                                         
Geraldine  Cochran- gpgpurnell@aol.Com  

 

       DISTRICT  NEWS 

                                 Peace Poster 

%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
%0b%0dPeace%20Poster%20Contest%20Current%20Winners%20%20%202022%20Winning%20Poster%0dhttps:/www.lionsclubs.org ›%20peace-poster-winners%0d
mailto:wmlc1943@gmail.com
mailto:gpgpurnell@aol.Com
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       DISTRICT  NEWS 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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MD22  CONVENTION  INFO 
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  LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION 
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  LIONS  EYE BANK OF  DELAWARE VALLEY 
Lions Eye Bank News 

October 2022 
 
 

The Lions Eye Bank of the Delaware Valley will be  celebrating its 65th Anniversary on November 5, 
2022.   
 
Come help us celebrate this amazing achievement of providing the Gift of Sight to over 46,000 individ-
uals. The Gala will be held at the National Constitution Center in Philadelphia. 
 
If you can not make the function perhaps you can support by taking out an ad or a patron ad for the 
Program. How about having your Club take out an ad to support the Event. You are helping some to 
see again. 
 
Your 22D Lions serving on the Board of Trustees are PDG Keith Thompson (2022-23 District D Chair-
man), PCT Ann Reiver, PDG Jim Minnich, PDG Dave Jones, PDG Kenny Vincent and PDG Glenn 
Willams. 
 
Contact Alex Cummings or Holly Wright for additional information at 215-563-1679.  
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  Lions Vision Research Foundation 

 

 

CHALLENGE GRANT FOR THE LVRF ENDOWMENT PROGRAM  

• The Pike Creek - Green Hills Lions Club has issued a Challenge Grant to all the Lions 
Clubs in Multiple District 22.  The Challenge Grant offers to match District Lion Clubs 
Contributions to LVRF Fund dollar for dollar up to a maximum challenge of $30,000.  The 
challenge period will start on September 1 and end on December 1, 2022.  

To make a donation, you can visit:  http://www.lionsvision.org/Donate/ 

 

 

 

http://www.lionsvision.org/Donate/
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REGION ONE 

ZONE PROJECT 

REGION 1 ZONE PROJECT  

As many of you know, last year we approved a rush zone 
project to put a special swing set in the back yard of a 
terminally ill child. 11-year-old Leila was diagnosed with 
Rhabdomyosarcoma at stage 3 and had spread to the lymph 
nodes.   
A follow up at Sloan Kettering in May showed that it had 
advanced to stage 4 and time was really of the essence!  In 
June her parents and doctors made the decision to amputate 
her right arm, and during the week of September 5th, Leila 
returned home from a 5 week hospital stay after receiving 
intensive radiation and chemotherapy. 

  
 
 

This cancer is so rare that Nemours, Children’s Hospital of 
Philadelphia, Sloan Kettering, The Mayo Clinic, and St. Jude’s Hospital are working together! 
  

On Friday September 9th, after the special Jenn swing finally came in, Lion Tom McDonough, 
PCC Don Lecates and Lion Kirt Krebs were able to install the swing set with the adapted Jenn 
swing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Special thanks to Lion Tom for heading up this special project and to all the clubs in our zone 
who helped finance this project.  We will be approaching the Delaware Lions Foundation to 
help match our expenditure. 
  

It warms my heart that we can bring a little joy into this little girl’s life. 
  

God Bless Leila and her family and all Lions. 

Lions Don & Kirt after installing the swing set Leila’s brother pushing her on the 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

Bellefonte Lions Club  

The Bellefonte Lions completed a very successful White Cane Days 
fundraiser by raising over $1,000 over a three-day period (10/6-8). In 
addition to the money raised we had 17 Lions participate in this fund-
raising activity by doing one or more tow hour shifts.  The District 
Governor, Lion Daniel Marney Elkins, and his partner in service, Lion 
Jessica Graham, each did one shift and we even had help from the 
“spiritual” world  

 

 

 

 

 

Brookside Lions had a 
great dinner meeting this 

month with DG Daniel and cabinet visiting, it was well attended.  DG 
Daniel installed our new member Lion Linda Olds, sponsored by Lion 
Catherine Newman and Lion Linda DiMartine(pictured).  Also 
pictured Lion Fred Williamson presenting Lion's information, which he does each month at our Dinner 
meeting.    

We will be cooking and serving the Chicken BBQ Dinner at the Newark Senior Center's Fall Sale on 
Thursday, October 27th 5pm till 7pm $15 per dinner.  If two members come we will give a visitation. 

Our club will be making a donation to Wreaths Across America and to St. Andrew's Presbyterian 
Church.  

HAPPY FALL AND HAPPY HALLOWEEN  

 

 

Brookside  Lions  Club  
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB 

DG OFFICIAL VISITATION  

The Claymont Club’s Dinner Meeting held on Thursday, 

September 29, 2022 turned out to be another great meeting at 

Duffer’s Mill.  The meeting was well attended, and we welcomed 

District Governor Daniel Elkins and his cabinet.   

 

DG Elkins shared club memories such as when IPP Glenn 

Williams installed him into the Lions Club 5 years ago as a 

charter member of the Bellefonte Club.  He also noted that 

Claymont is the strongest club in the district in that we have 

developed leaders who have guided the multiple district and the 

Delaware Lions Foundation.  1st Vice District Governor, Tommy Lu added that the Claymont Club has 

the distinction of having the most past district governors in the district.   

 

Another highlight of the evening was when District Secretary, Rev. Dr. Heather Elkins presented our 

Club Secretary, Carol LeCates, with a copy of the book LCI Recipes for Peace. 

 

We were also happy to have in attendance the President and 1st 

Vice President of the new Wilmington United Lions Club.  President 

Michael McCline and 1st Vice President, Jaki Bland who will be 

installed on January 6, 2023.  This club will meet at the Wilmington 

Public Library. 

 

 

 
New Wilmington United Lions Club President 

Lion Michael McCline, 1st Vice President Lion 

Jaki Bland, and District Administrative Assistant 

Lion Jessica Graham 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

CLAYMONT LIONS CLUB — CONTINUED 

Milestone Chevron Award 

Lion Harry Grandel receiving his Chevron 
Award for 

65 years of service! 

Lion Harry is 100 years young and doesn’t       
miss a meeting  
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

GLASGOW LIONS CLUB  

The Lions of Glasgow continue with a very busy October.    
Recently conducted vision screening at the YMCA-Bear for 
children as well as adults.   Also had a Lions information table 
set up at the entrance.   Acquired names of 3 people 
interested in finding out more about Lions and also collected 
eye glasses and a hearing aid.     Later in the month we will 
be participating in a Trunk or Treat event at the Y as well.   As 
the Y is in our back yard we are trying to establish an alliance 
with them. 

 

 

 

 

 

On October 15 five lions and 
2 family members  cleaned 
our Adopt-A Highway 
roadway  collecting 12 bags 
of trash and a large 
assortment of other items. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are preparing for the official visit of DG Daniel on the 18th.   On the 19th we will be selling shopping 
passes at Boscovs annual sale day.     

 

On Oct. 22 we will be participating in the Bear Library Fall Festival. 

 

On Oct. 25 we will hold our semi-annual fundraiser at the Texas RoadHouse.   See flyer included in the 
bulletin.  Must present flyer or image on phone for us to receive credit. 

 

There is no rest for the weary when it comes to community service as we start November  participating 
in placing American flags on the graves at the Veterans Cemetery in preparation for Veterans Day. 

 

We also are selling the 2023 SaveAround Books as a fundraiser. 
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

New Castle Hundred Lions Club  

New Castle Hundred Lions Help the Hope Center 
The Hope Center in New Castle County is a transitional homeless shelter that occupies a former hotel 
building just off I95 in New Castle.  The Center provides, not just a place to stay for people in need, but 
safe, stable temporary housing. “They offer rehousing solutions and holistic programs and services 
onsite to minimize barriers and increase the odds of breaking the cycle of homelessness in Delaware.”  

The New Castle Hundred Lions Club has partnered with Hope Center, providing bus passes on a regular 
basis. Also, Lions Carolyn Travers and Sharon Kimmel are pleased to maintain the small library in the 
Hope Center lobby. There are many children living in the Hope Center, and it’s heartwarming to see kids 
run to the shelves and sit down on the floor with a book!   

Lion Carolyn recently met with Kim Markle, the Assistant Managing Director, to talk about future projects 
that the Lions can help them with. During that visit she was pleased to be able to hold the Emmy Award 
that the Hope Center recently received for their short video called “The Pathway Home”.  We highly 
recommend that you experience this video. Click here to view it. You might want to have a box of tissues 
nearby. 

Please note that the Hope Center operates by referrals only. They do not take walk-ins. If you know 
someone dealing with homelessness, have them call or visit the Division of State Service Centers at 1-
866-843-7212. Click here for a list of State Service Center locations. For emergency shelter (the 
traditional shelter system) call or text 1-833-346-3233 or email intake@housingalliancede.org . 

The New Castle Hundred Lions Club is honored, among other community organizations, to be involved 
with this critical outreach to our most vulnerable population. We plan to partner with The Hope Center for 
a very long time. 

Lion Carolyn 

 Travers at the  

Hope Center 

The Hope 

 Center  

Library 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cHot4QDi7NY&t=2s
https://www.dhss.delaware.gov/dhss/dssc/ofclocations.html
mailto:intake@housingalliancede.org
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

New Castle Hundred Lions Club — CONTINUED 

Unbelievable!  The Art on The Green, our art and craft show and major fund raiser, was a huge suc-
cess. The weather was beautiful and the attendance was probably the largest in the show’s history. 
We now will be able to fund our numerous community service projects. We extend a big THANK 
YOU to all who gave so much for the success of this activity. We especially thank those Lions and 
Leo’s from other Clubs who came by to assist in the success of the show. 
 
Look for an adjourning article regarding Hope House for the Homeless. Our Club has some members 
volunteering in their library plus we donate DART bus passes enabling individuals access to their 
“world”. Recently, Hope House was nationally recognized for the program they have developed for 
the care they provide to the less fortunate. There are plenty of opportunities to volunteer at Hope 
House. They need help and where there is a need there is a Lion. 
 
Upcoming activities for our Club will be the Halloween Parade on Oct 27t. Salvation Army Bell Ring-
ing, Pancake Breakfast on Dec 3, 2022 and our annual food baskets for the needy at Christmas. 
Other Fall activities include vision projects, Ukrainian Relief Project, and road clean-up. 
 
Who would not want to a member of this very Club?   

   
 
 

 

The Early Crew Tent Crew Boss  
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REGION ONE 

CLUB APPENINGS 

 

WILMINGTON GATEWAY LIONS CLUB  

Lion Mack Cochran delivered 15 pairs of eyeglasses and 
cases to Nurse Baker at the Warner Elementary School. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Several members attended the October 6th Joint Meeting 
at Wilmington Manor. We had two new members 
inducted by District Governor Daniel. They are Lion Jana 
Lane Brown, sponsored by Lion Javette Lane and Lion 
Alice L. Faulkner, sponsored by Lion Judy Morton. 

 

We continue to deliver medical equipment to those in need. 

We will be participating in the Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends Fundraiser on Wednesday, October 
19th. 
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REGION TWO 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

DOVER LIONS CLUB 

 

 

The Dover Lions Club made a donation to the 
Hartly Elementary School to support their 
Scholastic Book Fair.  The funds will be used 
to make sure that every child can purchase a 
book.  Pictured are Lion (and teacher) 
Amanda Reilly presenting the check to 
Librarian Erin Wilson.   
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REGION TWO 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

 

 

MILFORD LIONS CLUB  

 

Two club members participated in Coastal Cleanup on Saturday, September 17th at Slaughter 
Beach.  They joined a crew of about 80 people on a day that was just perfect for being on the 
beach. 

Milford enthusiastically welcomed DG Daniel Elkins and his cabinet for his annual visitation on 
September 23rd.  We all enjoyed his tailored message & reminder about UFOs over Milford in 
1947.  Just one example of an innovative way to draw attention to our club, fund raisers & 
service projects.   

DG Daniel presented years of service pins to:  Lion Lloyd Webb - 10 years; Lion Sonny Meck 
- 15 years; and Lion Gail Wadkins-Berry - 30 years.  DG 
Daniel also recognized Lion Gail for the Builders 
Membership Key which was presented at the PSTM 
meeting in August. 

We had to keep DG Daniel busy after his long trek 
downstate, so we asked that he induct our 2 new 
members, Joe & Tammy Thompson. 

September 20th & 24th found many members sorting & 
repackaging the plastic that we recycle with Trex, Inc.  A 
mountain of plastic that had accumulated over the hot 
summer was reduced to a more manageable pile. 
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REGION TWO 

CLUB HAPPENINGS 

 

 

 

 

 

FREDERICA SPRING CREEK LIONS CLUB 

Perfect attendance awards were handed out at our September 
meeting. In the picture are Lions Judy Gilmore, Bob Norquest, 
Kay Bird, Kim Shore, Sheila Schieferstein, Sue Shore, Bonnie 
Blades, KL Sue Griffith, Sue Killen, Donna Salerno, Dan Griffith, 
and BJ Ryder. Missing from the picture are Lions Cheri Bragg 
and Michael Pear. 

 

 

 

 

 

Seen at DAPI in Camden are co-chairs Lions Sharon 
Rothermel and Melinda Robbins delivering diapers and 
wipes on September 22.  This is a biannual project that 
continues to be very much appreciated by the DAPI gals 
seen in the picture. 

 

 

 

Our RAP program is once again in full motion after its stoppage 
due to the pandemic. Seen in the picture are students from Lake 
Forest posing with our chairperson Lion Sue Killen after this 
month’s chosen story was read. We read to six classes, and the 
other Lions who read that day were Sue Shore, Melinda Robbins, 
Kay Bird, Sheila Schieferstein, and KL Sue Griffith. 
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HARRINGTON  LIONS  CLUB 

On September 14th vision screenings were performed at Lake Forest South Elementary and we had 142 
participants.  On September 24th we performed vision screenings at Delaware Early Childhood Center 
and had (11) eleven participants. 

The Harrington Lions Club welcome (2) two new Lions.  Justin Boyce (inducted August 2022) and Carolyn 
Murray (inducted October 2022).  We are so happy that they have decided to become a member of our 
club and of course a Lion. 

District Governor Daniel Elkins inducting 
new member Carolyn Murray at our 
October 10th meeting. 

Pictured:  DG Daniel Elkins, Melissa 
Miller (sponsor), new Lion Carolyn 
Murray and Roseann Magiotto (2nd 
Sponsor) 

Certificate of Appreciation 

Carol Gallo, Treasurer received a certificate of appreciation 
for the invaluable services she provides as Treasurer and 
member to our club. 

 

Pictured:  PCC Charles Taylor and Carol Gallo 
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HARRINGTON  LIONS  CLUB — CONTINUED 

  

Lion Chuck and PCC Charles 
presenting DG Elkins with a fruit 
basket from Ivins Florist  

Pictured:  PCC Charles Taylor, DG 
Daniel Elkins, and Lion Chuck Ivins. 

Pictured:  PCC Charles Taylor and DG Daniel 

Community Service Project – For the month of October, we 
collected under clothes and socks for kindergarten and first 
grade students at Lake Forest Elementary.   

 

Pictured – Lion Kathy Taylor and newly inducted member, 
Carolyn Murray. 
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LORD BALTIIMORE LIONS CLUB 

 

DG Daniel Elkins and his Cabinet made their official visit 
to our club on October 5, 2022.  He inducted two new 
members Philip and Canille Miller sponsored by Lion  

Bob Wisgirda. 

DG Daniel Presented Chevron to Lion Alan 
King for his 40 Year commitment and 
service as a Lion.  

 

 

 

 

 

Lion President Janet Bauer presented DG Daniel 
with a donation from our club and a unique imprint 
of the pin with the theme the DG has chosen for his 
year of service leadership.  

DG Daniel presenting his message to 
LBLC 
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DEWEY  BEACH  LIONS  CLUB 

 

Dewey Beach Lions Club Awards $3,000 

To The October 8th, 2022 Boardwalk Buddy Walk  
 

The Dewey Beach Lions Club is proud to make its annual  contribution of  

$3,000 to the Boardwalk Buddy Walk in Rehoboth 
Beach, DE. 

 

The Boardwalk Buddy Walk was created by 
Dennis and Sharonlee Diehl  

and will take place on Saturday October 8th, 2022 at 
9:00am starting at  

the Rehoboth Beach Boardwalk and The Bandstand.  

 

This is what it's all about!  Meet your Buddy or team in 
front of the bandstand stage for the beautiful one-mile 
walk to benefit research, education, and family support 
for those with Down syndrome.  Teams can be formed 
with your family, friends, school and workplace. Create 
motivational signs and banners with your Buddy or Team name to show off at the event. Come join 
the fun! 

Stick around after the walk for live music and entertainment at our Buddy Hop with singing, dancing, 
performances, awards, and more!  It's a celebration you won't want to miss!  

We love our community! The merchants of Rehoboth Beach will have their welcome mats out! Wear 
your Buddy Walk t-shirt around town to receive     special attention, surprises, and discounts at 

participating eateries and        stores. For more 
information, or to donate or create a team, 

please visit  https://www.ds-stride.org/
boardwalkbuddywalk  

 
Dewey Beach Lions Club Installs  

New Board Of Directors 

L to R: Ernie Felici Jr. (President),Chris 
Moody, Ron Krajewski, Zeke Przygocki, Larry 
Kenney, Cindy Vincent Kenny Vincent, Ernie 
Felici Sr., Bill Mears, Scott Joseph, Melissa 
Clink, Corey Mahoney, Jeff Warner, Jim 
Gandolfo 
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DEWEY  BEACH  LIONS  CLUB — CONTINUED 

Dewey Beach Lions Club Foundation Donates $10,000 to Beebe 
Medical Foundation Women's 

and Children's Health from Annual Golf Classic 
 

 

October 3, 2022 - The annual Dewey Beach 
Lions Club Foundation Golf Classic was held at 
the Rookery on Wednesday, September 28, 
2022.  Great weather, food, beverages and golf 
were enjoyed by everyone.  Many thanks goes 
out to all our sponsors, volunteers  

and participants.   

 

With their support and efforts we raised enough 
funds to meet our annual commitment of 
$10,000 to the Beebe Medical Foundation 
Women's and Children's Health. 

 
Left to right 

Lisa Knicely, Kenny Vincent, Hay-
den Evans, Carl Borrin, Cindy Vin-
cent, Chris Vogt, Drew Burslem 

Dewey Beach Lions Club 
Awards $20,000 

 in Educational High School 
Scholarships  

 

 

The Dewey Beach Lions Club is proud 
to make its annual contribution of 
$20,000 in educational scholarships to 
seniors that live in the Cape Henlopen 
School District. 
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DEWEY  BEACH  LIONS  CLUB — CONTINUED  

 
Dewey Beach Lions Participates and Sponsors the Rehoboth Beach Boardwalk 
Buddy Walk! 
This is what it was all about!  On October 8th 2022, The Dewey Beach Lions participated and sponsored 
the beautiful one-mile walk to benefit research, education, and family support for those with Down 
syndrome. 

After the walk there was live music and entertainment at the Buddy Hop with singing, dancing, 
performances, awards, and more!  

The merchants of Rehoboth Beach had their welcome mats out! And wearing our Buddy Walk t-shirt 
around town enabled us to receive special attention, surprises, and discounts at participating eateries 
and stores. A Great Time was had by all! 
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LAUREL  LIONS  CLUB 

Laurel Lions Club held their annual awards banquet at JoJo’s Restaurant in Salisbury, MD where Jamir 
Giles, the 2022 Laurel Lion’s Janosik Family Foundation Scholarship recipient, was in attendance to 
share that he is now attending Delaware State University with the goal of becoming a physician’s 
assistant.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In partnership with Trex, Laurel Lions collected over 500lbs of 
plastic that was recycled to create a bench. The bench now sits 
in Tide Water Park in Laurel, DE with the Lion’s emblem. 
Enough plastic has already been collected for a second bench.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Laurel Lions Club Upcoming Events:  

 

-Popcorn fundraiser being held at Laurel High School Football Stadium during Laurel’s Homecoming 
game on 10/15 from 9am – 2pm  

 

- “Lions Love Laurel” themed truck at the 5th annual town Trunk or Treat event being held October 29th 
from 7pm-9pm at the Laurel Elementary School.  

 

 Laurel Lions continue to support local youth sports 
by volunteering at concession stands and 
tournaments.  
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LAUREL  LIONS  CLUB — CONTINUED 
PDG Cheryl Jones inducted 3 new members into the 
Laurel Lions Club at a dinner meeting at Laurel 
Pizzeria on Thursday, October 13, 2022. (pictured left 
to right) Past District Governor John Shwed sponsored 
new Lions Ameena Jumarally and Andrew Wilkinson. 
Shown with King Lion Beckett Wheatley. New Lion 
Douglas Reed with his sponsor Past District Governor 
Cheryl Jones.  If you are interested in becoming a 
Laurel Lion, contact them on Facebook page  Laurel 

Delaware Lions Club.  

PDG Bob Jones and King Lion Beckett 
Wheatley presented Lion Jim Littleton with the 
2022 Laurel Lion of the Year award.  

Laurel Lions Club presented 2022 Laurel 
High School senior Jamir Giles with a $1000 
Janosik Family Foundation Scholarship. 
(pictured Scholarship Chair Lion Jillian 
Queen, Jamir Giles, King Lion Beckett 
Wheatley) 

 

Laurel Lions Club's King Lion Beckett Wheatley, Imme-
diate Past President Jim Littleton, Membership Chair 
PDG John Shwed and Vision Chair Jillian Queen pre-
sented Laurel resident Crystal Fassett-Parker with an 
OttLite lamp that will help her see better and greatly re-
duces eye fatigue.  In 1925, Helen Keller asked Lions 
to be "knights of the blind in the crusade against dark-
ness", establishing Lions' commitment to provide sight/
vision services for people worldwide.   
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MILTON LIONS CLUB  

Milton Lions are now selling Sweet Potatoes. See flyer in the fundraiser section.  

 

 

 

 

September meeting we gave diapers and wipes as well 
as a donation to Sussex DAPI. Picture KL Mary Ann 
Hughes, Kim Wright, Sussex DAPI and Malika Pettyjohn, 
Kent DAPI. 

 

 

October meeting we had PDG Kenny Vincent as our 
speaker. We also collected trick or treat candy for the 
Sussex DAPI's Trunk or Treat event.  

 

Wicked Weekend is Oct. 29th. We will be running the Clipper Express Train 

for the Milton Chamber. 

 

Two benches were purchased for the new walking trail in Milton. 
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